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The Board of Directors (“Board”) of MSM International Limited (the “Company”, and together with its 
subsidiaries, the “Group”) refers to the announcements dated 18 March 2020, 26 March 2020 and 13 April 2020 
released in respect of the Movement Control Order (the “MCO”) implemented by the Government of Malaysia 
under the Prevention and Control of Infectious Diseases Act 1988 and the Police Act 1967. The Board wishes 
to inform the shareholders that the Order has been further extended from 29 April 2020 to 12 May 2020 (“Third 
Extended Restricted Period”).  
 
In complying with the Order, the Group had applied and has obtained the approval from Malaysia’s Ministry of 
International Trade and Industry (“MITI”) for its subsidiaries (MSM Metal Industries Sdn Bhd, Marc16 Equipment 
Manufacturing Sdn Bhd, Toyomi Engineering Sdn Bhd, and OMS Technology Sdn Bhd) to resume its operations 
during the Third Extended Restricted Period subject to the terms set forth as follows: 
 

(i) Companies should reduce to a minimum or at most 50% of the number of employees applied to 
MITI during the duration of the MCO. Companies should also establish a home-based work system 
for employees who are not involved in activities critically; 

(ii) The Company shall ensure that all General Standard Operation Procedures (SOP) as stated on the 
portal application is complied with; and 

(iii) The Company must also ensure that the Standard Operation Procedure (SOP) is in accordance 
with the requested sectors as specified in the application portal is complied with. 

 
The Company also wishes to inform that one of its subsidiaries, FIC Kitchen Technology Sdn Bhd’s application 
was not approved by MITI. At this juncture, the relevant offices and operations in Malaysia for the subsidiaries 
which have yet to obtain the approval and not approved by MITI will remain closed during the Third Extended 
Restricted Period.  
 
The Group anticipates a decline in revenue for the financial year ending 31 March 2021 as compared to 31 
March 2020 as it is unable to secure new orders from customers during the MCO period and also due to both 
the Group and the customers’ operations are running with limited capacity during the MCO period.  
 
 

The Board will continue to monitor the evolving situation and will make the appropriate announcement(s) as and 

when there are material developments on this matter. 
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This announcement has been prepared by the Company and its contents have been reviewed by the Company’s sponsor, 

PrimePartners Corporate Finance Pte. Ltd. (the “Sponsor”), in accordance with Rules 226(2)(b) and 753(2) of  the Singapore 

Exchange Securities Trading Limited (“SGX-ST”) Listing Manual Section B: Rules of Catalist.  

 

This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST. The SGX-ST assumes no responsibility for the 

contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements or opinions made or reports contained in 

this announcement. 

 



The contact person for the Sponsor is Ms Jennifer Tan, Associate Director, Continuing Sponsorship (Mailing Address: 16 

Collyer Quay, #10-00 Income at Raffles, Singapore 049318 and E-mail: sponsorship@ppcf.com.sg). 
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